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The Ascension Extension is 

published to exchange infor-

mation between the parishion-

ers and friends of the church. 

Please send all contributions for 

the newsletter to:  

ascensioncommunication@ 

gmail.com. Please submit arti-

cles for the October 2018 issue 

by: Monday, September 17, 

2018.  

Sowing Seeds of the Kingdom  
by Fr. Samuel Nsengiyumva 

  

ñThe kingdom of God is like a man who scatters 

seed on the ground. Night and day he sleeps 

and wakes, and the seed sprouts and grows, 

though he knows not how. All by itself the earth 

produces a cropðfirst the stalk, then the head, 

then grain that ripens within.ò Mark 4:26-28 

  

Contrary to the expectation of a slow and relax-

ing summer, we at Ascension have been ex-

tremely busy doing Godôs work.  Most notable among our many min-

istries has been the free Childrenôs Summer Program which attracted 

119 children from 74 families to one or more of the 37 single activi-

ties, a week-long half day Bible Camp, and a week-long, full day Dra-

ma Camp.  It was a truly demanding but rewarding experience.  

Many thanks to Betsy Reinders and Abigail Wright for coordinating 

the program, and to so many others who contributed to this wonder-

ful program in a variety of ways.  The people who gave of their time, 

talent, and treasure are too many to mention here.  

  

Even as we celebrate the success of our Childrenôs Summer Pro-

gram, and move on to other things, one question that has come up 

more than once is whether there will be a return on our investment.  

In other words, is all the time, talent, and treasure spent on the pro-

gram worth it?  As I have searched for a more rational response to 

this legitimate question, the Holy Spirit has led me to the above and 

related scriptures. 

 

 

Continued on Page 2. 

 

 Providing Opportunities to Connect, Grow and Serve in the name of Christ.  
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Weekly Schedule  
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Scattering Seeds 

Much, if not all, that we do through our various ministries is like 

scattering seed.  This is particularly true with our Childrenôs Sum-

mer Program where so much is given freely not expecting imme-

diate results but believing that in Godôs time, the seeds of love 

sowed in word and action will sprout, grow and yield much har-

vest.  
  

We have every reason to believe that a significant number of the 

119 children who participated in our summer program fall into the 

category of good soil where seeds will sprout, grow up, and pro-

duce a cropðthirtyfold, sixtyfold, or a hundredfold. (Mark 4:8). 

This harvest, however, may be manifest in ways and times be-

yond our sight.  We are motivated by faith that lives will be trans-

formed and Godôs name glorified.   
  

That said, we are also cognizant of the fact that some seeds do 

fall on the proverbial path where they are devoured by birds, oth-

ers on the rocky ground where they are scorched and withered, 

while others fall among the thorns where they are choked and 

yield no fruit. (Mark 4:3-7).  This however, does not deter us from 

sowing the seeds of love freely and broadly. 
  

Prayer, Participation, Patience. 

As we wait to see the fruits of our labors, our core values become 

even more relevant.  Writing to the Corinthians, St. Paul remind-

ed them that he planted, Apollos watered, but God made the 

growth happen. (1 Corinthians 3:6-7).  Similarly, in everything we 

do, our work is never done.  There is always more work to be 

done.  Following the free Childrenôs Summer Program, we will 

find ways to continue engaging the families whose children par-

ticipated in the program and pray that God will bring about the 

transformation that he desires.  
  

Perhaps most importantly, we need to be patient.  We should not 

be weary in doing good, for at the proper time we will reap a har-

vest; if we do not give up. (Galatians 6:9).  Our labor in the Lord, 

indeed, is not in vain (1 Corinthians 15:58).  God has promised 

that: ñAs the rain and the snow come down from heaven, and do 

not return to it without watering the earth and making it bud and 

flourish, so that it yields seed for the sower and bread for the eat-

er, so is my word that goes out from my mouth: It will not return 

to me empty, but will accomplish what I desire and achieve the 

purpose for which I sent it. ñ (Isaiah 55:10-11). 
  
As we begin a new season of ministry, may we be sustained by 

Godôs promises; and rejoice in him who is our strength. Amen. 
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Worship  
Worship Schedule  

 

September 2 Labor Day Weekend 

Fifteenth Sunday after Pentecost 

8:00 a.m. H.E. Rite I (Stone Church) 

9:15 a.m. H.E. Rite II (Holy Cross Hall)  

11:15 a.m. H.E. Rite II (Stone Church) 
 

September 9 Sixteenth Sunday after Pentecost 

8:00 a.m. H.E. Rite I (Stone Church) 

9:15 a.m. H.E. Rite II (Holy Cross Hall)  

Fair Linen Blessing 

11:15 a.m. H.E. Rite II (Stone Church) 
 

September 15   

11:00 a.m. Ordination: Lisa Bornt 

Cathedral of the Incarnation 
 

September 16 Seventeenth Sunday after Pente-

cost 

8:00 a.m. H.E. Rite I (Stone Church) 

9:15 a.m. H.E. Rite II (Holy Cross Hall) 

Back to School Sunday 

(More information on adjacent column) 

Praise Band 

10:30 a.m. Christian Formation 

11:15 a.m. H.E. Rite II (Stone Church)  

Childrenôs Chorus Rehearsal 

 

September 23 Eighteenth Sunday after Pente-

cost 

8:00 a.m. H.E. Rite I (Stone Church) 

9:15 a.m. H.E. Rite II (Holy Cross Hall)   

10:30 a.m. Christian Formation 

11:15 a.m. H.E. Rite II (Stone Church) 

Childrenôs Chorus Rehearsal 

 

September 30 Nineteenth Sunday after Pente-

cost 

8:00 a.m. H.E. Rite I (Stone Church) 

9:15 a.m. H.E. Rite II (Holy Cross Hall)  

10:30 a.m. Christian Formation 

11:15 a.m. H.E. Rite II (Stone Church)  

Childrenôs Chorus Rehearsal 

Back to School Sunday  
September 16 

 

Students will receive a Back to 

School blessing during the 9:15 

am service. Students may bring 

backpacks, athletic equipment, 

musical instruments, etc. to be 

blessed. 

 

Sunday School teachers will be commissioned  

during the 9:15 am service. 

 

Join a Choir!  

 
Choir and Handbell Choir rehearsals resume 

on Wednesday night 

September 5. 

Childrenôs Chorus rehearsals will begin in Sep-

tember on Sunday morning after Sunday 

School starting September 16. 

Praise Band will rehearse on the Wednesday 

night that precedes the Sunday morning on 

which it will play. 

All choirs, the Childrenôs Chorus and the 

Praise Band welcome new members! 

Contact: 

Choir: Mary Butler 

mbutler500@aol.com 

Handbell Choir: Lynn Lyon-Vaiden 

llyonvaiden@gmail.com 

Childrenôs Chorus: Abigail Wright 

ascensionchildrenandyouth@gmail.com 

Praise Band: Mary Beth Francis or George 

Sterling 

mbfrancis13@msn.com or 

fence126@yahoo.com 
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Worship  

Sermon Series 

Practical Faith for Practical People  

Reflections on the Letter of James  
 

Sept. 2:  Ears to Listen  

Sept. 9:  Eyes to See 

Sept. 16:  Tongues to Speak 

Sept. 23: Resisting the Devil 

Sept. 30:  Healing Prayer 

Ordination to the Priesthood  

The Rev. Lisa Bornt  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Rev. Lisa Bornt 

was raised at Church of the Ascen-

sion. She participated in Children's 

Choir, Youth Groups,  

Ascension Choir, Handbell Choir, 

DreamBuilders Mission Trips as well 

as our Vestry and Rector Search 

Committee. She was also part of the 

Ascend team. Lisa earned an under-

graduate degree from the University of 

Maryland, College Park. In January 

2018, Lisa was ordained a Deacon. In 

the spring of 2018, she received a 

Master of Divinity degree from Virginia 

Theological Seminary. On July 1, she 

began serving as the Pastoral Associ-

ate at Grace Memorial Church in Dar-

lington, MD. 

 

Everyone is welcome to attend her 

upcoming priestly ordination at the 

Cathedral of the Incarnation in Balti-

more on Saturday, September 15, at 

11:00am. 

 

From Lisa: Thank you all for your 
prayers, love and support through this 
journey and continuing. My  
prayers are with you all as well.   

Rev. Lisa Bornt with  
Brenda and Laurie 

Bornt 

Meme Bornt 
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Children and Youth  

Please do not send email messages to the ascensionsummerprogram@gmail.com email ad-

dress until the 2019 summer program registration begins. To contact Abigail Wright, please 

use this email address: 

ascensionchildrenandyouth@gmail.com.  

Our Children and Youth this Fall  

 

Children's Chapel - Ages 12 and under with Miss Merle and Miss Betsy 

Sunday School 

ß Foundations - Ages 5-8 with Miss Anne 

ß Explorations - Ages 9-13 with Miss Carrie 

ß Transformations - Ages 14-18 with Miss Roberta 

Youth Group - Grades 6-12 (every 2nd and 4th Sunday evening of the month) 

The week of August 13-17 was one of the busiest sum-
mers here at Ascension.  Our campus was abuzz with 
about 50 children and 30 adult volunteers participating in 
our annual Drama Camp.  This yearôs play was ñThe Princ-
es who had no Nameò directed by our own Roberta Gore.  
The drama camp included other theme related activities 
such as songs, crafts, games, story-telling, videos, etc.  A 
free lunch was provided for the children and volunteers.  It 
was quite an operation.   
 
The drama camp was concluded with the presentation of 
the play in the Holy Cross Hall followed by an Ice-Cream 
Social in the Fellowship Hall in celebration of our Summer 
Childrenôs Program.  About 150 people were present for 
this special event.   
 
Our Childrenôs Summer Program is another demonstration 
of our commitment to be a blessing to our community.  
Many thanks to all those who helped make it possible 
(names on page 6).   
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CHILDRENõS SUMMER PROGRAM THANKS! 
 

Please accept my heartfelt thanks for your commitment, your involvement 

and your investment of time and energy to the success of the Childrenôs Summer Program. 

Betsy Reinders - Childrenôs Summer Program Coordinator  

 

One hundred and thirty seven children loved the camps and the many fun activities that were planned for 

them. So many of the parents expressed how grateful they were for our efforts to create a fun summer for 

their children. Great job everyone! 

 

MANY, MANY THANKS TO: 

!ƴŘ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŘŜŘƛŎŀǘŜŘΣ ƘŀǊŘǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ ǘƻƻƪ ǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎŀƳǇǎ ŀƴŘ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎΦ ¸ƻǳ ǿŜǊŜ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭΗΗΗ 

Children and Youth  

ß The Planning Team 
Abigail Wright 
Jackie and Kevin Weschler 
Donna Parker 
Katie Corbin 
Nanci and Bob Franzese 
Donna Fine 
  

ß The Office Staff 
Cheryl Vecera 
Stephanie Schaffer 

  

 
ß St. Lukeôs Guild for their continuous prayers 
ß Pins and Needles for making the Drama Camp 
dwarf hats 

ß Everyone who donated food, supplies and financial 
support to the summer program 

ß Gary Lang for making the incredible bridge 
ß Katie Corbin for designing the Drama Camp T-shirt 
logo 

ß Lynn Lyon-Vaiden for creating the online registra-
tion and website page 

ß Everyone who helped set up, decorate and tear 
down 

Fr. Samuel Nsengiyumva 

Abigail Wright 

Nanci Franzese 

Bob Franzese 

Bryan Franzese 

Sam Franzese 

Stephanie Schaffer 

Mary Butler 

Joyce Chomko 

Bobbie Gooding 

Jerry Gooding  

Rebecca Best 

Jill Horn  

Julie Peterson 

Malach Lewis-Dardent 

Jackie Weschler 

Kevin Weschler 

Donna Fine 

Mary Beth Francis 

Donna Bair 

Sondra Sarles 

Melissa Leahy 

Carroll County Bird 

Club 

Helen Lang 

Gary Lang 

David Kreider 

Sarah White 

Sydney White 

Charlie White 

  

Cheryl Vecera 

Rick Reinders 

Sandy White 

Sharon Schwartz 

Roberta Gore 

Karen Hubbard 

Deb Howard 

Nancy Starner 

Judy Smith 

Greg Forster 

The Goff Family 

Amberly Mayle 

John Holbert 

Donna and Joe Parker 

Mary Jewell 

Will Grabill 

Katie Corbin 

Merle Martin 

Milt Beebe 

Jason Campanella 

Anne Arena 

Roger Bair, III 

Jeanne Cox 

Ron Cox 

Diane McIntyre 

Mary Forbes 

Liz Lowe 

Sam Bethune 

Cathy Reese 
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Stewardship News  

Mistletoe Mart  
 

Ascensionôs 45th Mistletoe Mart is almost here! 

Our show has become one of the premier arts 

& crafts shows in the tristate area and we need 

your help to make this another successful year! 

Proceeds from last yearôs MM2017 provided 

over $ 31,000 to both Ascension and Commu-

nity Outreach initiatives: 

$ 6,210 to specific Fall 2017 Ascension ex-

penses. 

This includes our annual floor cleaning as well 

as extra trash pickups and cleanings during the 

Mart. 

$ 17,500 to 2018 projects requested by the 

Vestry. 

$ 7,750 to Community Outreach. 

 

Through Community Outreach, the Mistletoe 

Mart supports many organizations including: 

Access Carroll 

Carroll County Food Sunday 

Carroll County Foundation 

Men of Standard 

Neighbors in Need 

NESAP 

New Life for Girls 

Shepherdôs Staff 

Taraja Resource Network 

Westminster Rescue Mission 

YMCA Turkey Trot 

 

But WE NEED YOUR HELP! 

PLEASE prayerfully consider how you can sup-

port this yearôs Mart and sign up.  We are 

blessed for all of the friendships that have de-

veloped and are grateful for the outreach and 

support the Mart has been able to provide, but 

WE NEED YOUR HELP to continue going for-

ward.   

Thank you! 

Treasurer's Report  
¸ŜŀǊ-ǘƻ-5ŀǘŜ LƴŎƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ 9ȄǇŜƴǎŜǎ 

ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ Wǳƭȅ омΣ нлму 

LƴŎƻƳŜΥ   

DŜƴŜǊŀƭ DƛǾƛƴƎ  Ϸ           мсуΣффпΦлм  

CǳƴŘǊŀƛǎŜǊǎ  Ϸ              млΣтртΦсс  

wŜƴǘŀƭ  Ϸ              ммΣрнлΦлл  

aƛǎŎŜƭƭŀƴŜƻǳǎ  Ϸ              ммΣфслΦло  

¢h¢![ Lb/ha9  Ϸ           нлоΣномΦтл  

    

9ȄǇŜƴǎŜǎΥ   

{ǘŀũ ŀƴŘ {ǘŀũ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ  Ϸ              фмΣоррΦтн  

.ǳƛƭŘƛƴƎǎ ŀƴŘ DǊƻǳƴŘǎ  Ϸ              срΣтмтΦсо  

5ƛƻŎŜǎŜ  Ϸ              нпΣрсмΦсм  

hŶŎŜκ.ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ 9Ȅπ
ǇŜƴǎŜǎ  Ϸ                тΣлплΦлр  

aƛƴƛǎǘǊƛŜǎκ²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ  Ϸ                рΣплтΦпн  

¢h¢![ 9·t9b{9{  Ϸ           мфпΣлунΦпо  

    

b9¢ Lb/ha9   Ϸ                фΣмпфΦнт  
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Country Breakfast Buffet  

September 1, 2018       7:00 - 11:00 am 

COME HUNGRY  LEAVE FULL 

Adults $8.00    Ages 4-8 $4.00 

Delight in the decadent, delicious, and delec-

table foods served by our dedicated, deter-

mined and devoted crew that prepare and 

serve our country breakfast buffet each 

month. For additional information or to volun-

teer, please contact Milt Beebe. 

 

 

 

The 1844 Shoppe Labor Day 

Clearance Sale  

Friday, August 31  10:00 am - 3:00 pm   

Saturday, September 1  8:00 am - 3:00 pm 

Many items will be drastically reduced to 

make way for new inventory!  

Shop for bargains now! Please help by 

spreading the word about this sale and by 

purchasing some of those great bargains.  

Our next big event will be the Mistletoe Mart 

on November 8, 9 and 10.  

We are looking for volunteers to ñman and 

womanò the Shoppe. Please contact Cheryl 

Vecera or Sandy White for details. We 

greatly appreciate your support. All pro-

ceeds support our church.  

Thank you. 

 

1844 Shoppe Fall Hours 

Friday and Saturday 10:00 am - 3:00 pm 

 

College Care Packages  

College Care Packages will be mailed to ap-

proximately 25 college students in late No-

vember. It is not too early to make a cash 

contribution to cover the cost of postage and 

the purchase of items to fill the boxes. (Just 

the postage will cost approximately $200.) 

Please make your check payable to ñChurch 

of the Ascensionò with ñCollege Care Pack-

ageò on the memo line. Please send college 

student addresses to Lynn Lyon-Vaiden 

(llyonvaiden@yahoo.com). 

Stewardship News  
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Ascension News  

A Thank You from the  

St. James Guild for  

Alice Immlerõs Funeral 
A big THANK YOU from the Saint James Guild 

to all who contributed in any way to making the 

August 2 reception following Alice Immler's me-

morial service so special. From the flowers to 

the food to the help from beginning to end to the 

room set up and take down to the thoughts and 

prayers.......THANK YOU. You represent the 

heart of Ascension. 

Blessings to you. 

A Thank You From the St. James 

Guild for Russell Mills Funeral  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Jill Horn and Sandy White, St James Guild 

Coordinators, were once again blown away 

by the love and support you provided to the 

Russell Mills family through your efforts in 

helping us host the August 18 funeral recep-

tion. Whether you prayed, made a phone 

call, mentioned we needed help to a friend, 

helped clean and set up the hall on Friday 

night, shopped, prepared food, helped set 

up/serve/clean up on Saturday, it was all 

very much appreciated. Ascension friends, 

you are amazing servants who continually 

answer Godôs call and even ours (!!) when-

ever we need you. We love this ministry be-

cause we both see Godôs hand and feel his 

presence walking with us as it all comes to-

gether to minister to the grieving families we 

serve. Thank you, bless you. Big hugs!  

If you are interested in becoming a coordina-

tor with us, please let Sandy White or Jill 

Horn know. We could really (Really!) use a 

third person to help when one of us is  

traveling. 

Deaths  

Frank Forster died on Tuesday, August 7 at 

the age of 94. Please pray for Frankôs son 

Greg, daughter-in-law Marcie and grandson 

Andy. 

Russell Mills died on Friday, August 10. 

Russell was a lifetime member of Church of 

the Ascension. He graduated from Westmin-

ster High School in 1954. He retired in 1996 

from CSX railroad after 42 İ  years. He was 

the owner of Russell Mills Roofing and Spout-

ing for over 50 years. He was member of Na-

tional Guard from 1954 through 1958. He was 

an active member of the Westminster Lions 

Club for 43 years. Russell is survived by  his 

loving wife of 61 years, Barbara (Bobbie) Mills 

as well as six children and their families. 

O God, who by the glorious resurrection of 

your Son Jesus Christ destroyed death, and 

brought life and immortality to light: Grant that 

your servants, being raised with him, may 

know the strength of his presence, and rejoice 

in his eternal glory; who with you and the Holy 

Spirit lives and reigns, one God, for ever and 

ever. Amen. 


